
   
NOTICE BY COLORADO NATURAL GAS, INC OF ADVICE LETTER FOR 

APPROVAL OF TARIFF SHEET IMPLEMENTING THE CUSTOMER ASSISTANCE PROGRAM RATE 
 

You are hereby notified that Colorado Natural Gas, Inc. (“CNG”) has filed an Advice Letter with the Colorado 
Public Utilities Commission (“COPUC”) for permission to file changes to the Customer Assistance Program 
(“CAP”) charge in CNG’s tariffs.  The CAP charge reflects CNG’s investment in customer assistance measures 
that are required by COPUC rules.  As the costs associated with this program change, CNG must periodically 
adjust the CAP charge to reflect such changes.  The CAP charge affects all customers and, if approved by the 
COPUC, will become effective January 1, 2023.  The proposed rate change from $0.31 to $1.00 would apply to 
all customers in all rate areas and will fund the program going forward and collect approximately $164,000 in 
losses that have been under collected by the program to date. 
 
Copies of the Advice Letter as filed with the Commission are available for examination and explanation at CNG’s 
offices, 10825 E. Geddes Ave., Suite 410, Centennial, CO 80112 and at the office of the COPUC, 1560 
Broadway, Suite 250, Denver, Colorado 80202. Members of the public who wish to view the Advice Letter at 
CNG’s offices must first call its customer service line, 1-800-720-8193, to make an appointment.  
 
Anyone who desires may either file written objection or seek to intervene as a party in this filing.  If you only 
wish to object to the proposed action, you may file a written objection with the COPUC.  The filing of a written 
objection by itself will not allow you to participate as a party in any proceeding on the proposed action. 
 
If you wish to participate as a party in this matter, you must file written intervention documents in accordance 
with Commission Rules of Practice and Procedure.  Anyone who desires to file written objection or written 
intervention documents to the proposed action shall file them with the Colorado Public Utilities Commission, 
1560 Broadway, Suite 250 Denver, Colorado, 80202 or you may call the COPUC at 303-894-2000 at least one 
day before the proposed effective date.   
 
Members of the public may attend any hearing and may make a statement under oath about the proposed change 
whether or not a written objection or request to intervene has been filed.   
 
       Colorado Natural Gas, Inc.  
       10825 E. Geddes Ave., Suite 410 
       Centennial, CO 80112 


